
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our ref: PET 42574 
Your ref: A756290 
 
 
30 September 2021 
 
Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
 
Dear Mr Laurie 
 
I refer to petition 3503-21, lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 31 August 2021 about the 
installation of pedestrian crossings outside Ripley Valley State School. 
 
Botany Drive and other roads surrounding the Ripley Valley State School are owned and operated 
by Ipswich City Council (ICC). Therefore, I encourage petitioners to forward their concerns to ICC 
for consideration and response. 
 
Petitioners can contact ICC via email at council@ipswich.qld.gov.au, or by writing to: 
 
 Ipswich City Council 
 PO Box 191 
 IPSWICH  QLD  4305. 
 
I trust this information is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 
 
 


